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The Public Servants Association (PSA) has welcomed the long-awaited opening of the new High Court in the 
Mpumalanga. 
 
The Union indicated that the opening of this Court will allow for citizens to receive justice more speedily in the 
region and should assist with the backlog in court cases in Mpumalanga. The PSA has also welcomed the 
appointment of the current acting Judges, Hendric Roelofse, Brian Mashile, and Ntombizanele Ndlokovane, with 
the belief that they will be driven by dignity and compassion for justice and will uphold the law, without fear or 
favour. 
 
The PSA at the same time appealed to the Minister of Justice and Constitutional Development for a division of the 
Labour Court to also be opened in the Mpumalanga to bring relief to the overburdened the Johannesburg Labour 
Court roll. 
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